


RN

= H

MH4OM NOILVHLSININGY

130

THI/E

Administration Work

TRHMARREAFNYE  (TRERAFE
H BREEFGIR -

EEHHA - THIBHETEERRRE
EIT BT EE 1FET - WIRHERER - B
ClEETEEREDOBY &% - THEMHR
MEEENERFBUETS  BRELH
M REERTHBE K3 - PIanEm(HERE
RENF) - NSRIEBIHEE - A AF
B R/BINBTSE R T BRI © TIPS 4
BENBTREHBTEINRE R E
EMERTINRNERRE -

EEBTBIE  TRHNEIRAREEE
ERER  RAFNEFRBITHREREL
ik - WRBEBTRERZ M TIFRE -
RILBEE MEBPIRHEEBERBEEE R
XEEEFHRPABFEBN T N\EF - A
RAZET—RAEEHENET  ¥o8=
THEFBEINA - DA E GBI E TEM
RENTHEE - TR ERFHELEM
FLERETTEE TIE - Bl ER AR

== db
oz °

BERANEBIREEAE © FTHRE TR
HITT 26X BEE - HER KRR 74810 B
fIEREE - NERI T FERE  mHEAEA
EMULBERAE KR TEHBA RFER - A
BETIEREESNERARELRBRT -
THEE A ABE TREMK (X5
“H)ETABSEI - TAETIRIRENE
B TR - HIREE RERE IR -
LREERE T REEERENKEINEG
FiE SRESTFHEIRERDT - 51
HEBPRABIMNLR -

FLEEE NBFIR 2000-10 THRIME
PCPD Annual Report 2009-10 Administration Work

The Administration Division handles finance, administration and
personnel matters of the PCPD and its existence enables the PCPD to

operate smoothly.

In the year under review, the Administration had provided information
and assisted the Director of Audit in the conduct of the “value-for-money”
audit. In response to some of the recommendations given by the Director
of Audit, rectification actions were duly taken on the instructions of the
Commissioner to address the areas of concern, including the issuance
of new or revised circulars and guidelines, such as the promulgation of
the Promotional Events Manual to strengthen expenditure control on
promotion, hospitality, official entertainment and overseas duty visits.
Continuous efforts were made to handle public funds in accordance with
the provisions of the Memorandum of Administrative Arrangements and

the “moderate and conservative”approach.

On the daily administration, the proper utilization of resources to provide
administrative and logistical support for the functional performance
of PCPD and the provision of a safe working environment remain
the primary objectives. The Official Languages Officer who rendered
translation services to the Commissioner and the various divisions had
translated 485,842 words in the reporting year. Due to the fact that there
was only one translator with no back-up, some translation work had to
be outsourced to cope with the greatly increased workload generated
by the Ordinance review exercise. Planning works including assessment
of office space needs had to be carried out in good time before the

expiry of the office lease.

For human resources management, 26 recruitments were conducted
in respect of different posts and a total of 2,748 job applications were
received and processed. The PCPD adopted new measures to save
advertising costs and to streamline the process of applications by asking
job applicants to refer to details of job specifications posted on PCPD’s
website and online job application forms were made available. Two
comprehensive (each lasting 3 whole days) staff orientation programmes
were arranged for the induction and training of new staff. A workshop
on“stress management”was held to teach staff how to respond to stress
and learn healthier coping strategies. The Commissioner gave his annual
Award of “My Most Favorite Workmate” to the candidate who received
the most votes from her colleagues. The Award had the desired effect of

boosting team morale and spirit.



